
PUBLIC NOTICE 

AMENDMENTS TO TOWN OF UNION 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

CITIZEN PARTICIPATION PLAN 

 

The Town of Union is proposing amendments to the Community Development Block Grant program Citizen 

Participation Plan. Copies of the proposed amended plan can be made available for review by request or viewed 

on the town’s webpage at www.townofunion.com under Public Notices. Requests to view the proposed amended 

plan can be made via mail, email, or phone to the contact listed below: 

Sara Zubalsky-Peer 

Town of Union Planning Department 

3111 East Main Street 

Endwell, NY 13760 

(607) 786-2977 

szubalsky@townofunion.com 
 

Persons wishing to comment on the proposed amendments may submit written comments to the above contact. 

Comments will be accepted by the Planning Department until 4:00 P.M. on May 5th, 2020. 

 

All public comments will be considered before these changes to the Community Development Block Grant 

program Citizen Participation Plan are implemented, subject to Town Board approval. The Town Board will 

conduct a public hearing on the proposed amendments on Wednesday, May 6, 2020 at 7:00 PM. The public 

hearing is being conducted in accordance with NYS Executive Order No. 202.15. The public does not have a 

right to attend this public hearing in person. The public hearing will be accessible to the public via Zoom 

virtual meeting software.  Any members of the public wishing to observe the meeting remotely are advised to 

access the meeting via Zoom at: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3380008160 with Meeting ID 338 000 8160, or 

by phone at:  

 

        One tap mobile: 

         +19292056099,,3380008160#  

 

Dial by your location: 

       +1 929 205 6099 

 

     Meeting ID:  

                       338 000 8160 

 

Additionally, please be advised that, in light of these unique circumstances, there will not be an opportunity 

for general public comment during the virtual meeting.  

 

The public may view/listen to this hearing via a live stream accessible by internet and telephone audio. The public 

may comment in writing by emailing szubalsky@townofunion.com. Comments will be appended to the hearing 

record. If you do not have internet access you can call the Planning Department for information at (607) 786-

2977. 

Immediately following the above hearing, the Town of Union Town Board will vote to amend the Citizen 

Participation Plan. 

 

Saar Zubalsky-Peer 

Director 
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